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Mr. President,

Thailand commends the Government of Andorra for taking significant steps to improve
and promote the human rights situation in Andorra since its first UPR, notably the
progress made in addressing the problems related to domestic violence, disctimination
against persons with disabilities and human trafficking. Thailand welcomes the
amendment in 2014 of Andorra’s Criminal Code creating new offences within the crime
of trafﬁcking in persons for purposes such as slavery and sexual exp_loita‘tion.

Thailand also welcomes the adoption of the Act on the Elimination of Gender-based and
Domestic Violence earlier this year which provides for the establishmeiit of a National
Commission for the Prevention of Gender-Based and Domestic Violence. In this regard,

we recommend the Government of Andorra to ensure effective law enforcement and
- prevention and protection measures to bridge the gap between the legislation and practice
in combating violence against women. Furthermore, we encourage the Government of
Andorra to continue giving priority to assist victims of domestic violence as well as to
address the reluctance of those subject to violence to report the problem.

Furthermore, Thailand congratulates the ratification of the Convention on the Rights of
Persons with Disabilities and its Optional Protocol in March 2014, While noting the
measures taken to ensure access fo education for children with disabilities, we
recommend the Government of Andorra to continue its effort in promoting and protecting
the rights of persons with disabilities with particular attention to the specific needs of
women and children with disabilities, especially by increasing awareness of their rights to
prevent social discrimination and providing equal access to adequate social and health
3ervices.

Thank you Mr. President.




